

September 2021



701 East Florida Avenue, Urbana Illinois 61801– Phone: 217-367-8923
Pastor Shawn Boylan – pastorshawn@trinity-urbana.org
Traditional Worship - Saturday - 5:30 p.m.
Traditional Worship - Sunday - 8:30 a.m.
Contemporary Worship - Sunday - 10:45 a.m.
Join us online - Sunday - 8:30 & 10:45 a.m. trinity-urbana.org





Dear members and friends of Trinity,

It was April 2020, and COVID caused us to do worship in a new way. Who would have thought that we'd have online-only worship services for months? One thing that the COVID experience has accentuated in my heart is how much I love worship. Worshiping Jesus together may be the single most important thing we do. It plays an indispensable role in rekindling our spiritual fire, and keeping it burning. Corporate worship brings together God's word, prayer, and fellowship, and so

makes for the greatest means of God's ongoing grace in the Christian life.

But thinking of worship as an event or something we do can be dangerous. True worship is fundamentally an experience of the heart, and not a work, nor a service we attend, nor a means to anything else. In other words, it's important to distinguish between what benefits might motivate us to be regular in corporate worship, and what focus our minds and hearts should pursue in the moment.

There are some blessings that happen only in the communion of the saints. Surely, many more could be given, but here are two such blessings that we experience uniquely in the context of corporate worship.

Clarity

A work-week, whether it is was great, bad or blah, disorients us to ultimate reality and what's truly important. We need to clear our head, recalibrate our spirit, and jump-start our slow heart. Martin Luther found corporate worship powerful in quickening of his spiritual fire: "at home, in my own house, there is no warmth or vigor in me, but in the church

when the multitude is gathered together, a fire is kindled in my heart and it breaks its' way through."

And the psalmist, in Psalm 73, echoes the same clarity of thought. He was despairing over the prosperity of his wicked peers (Psalm 73:2–15). But the fog clears as he comes consciously into the presence of God: "When I thought how to understand this, it seemed to me a wearisome task, until I went into the sanctuary of God; then I discerned their end" (Psalm 73:16–17).

He was embattled. The spiritual haze was thick. But the breakthrough came in the context of worship. Which then leads to this climactic expression of praise: "Whom have I in heaven but you? And there is nothing on earth that I desire besides you. My flesh and my heart may fail, but God is the strength of my heart and my portion forever" (Psalm 73:25–26).

How many times have we found this to be true for us as well? Instead of staying away from corporate worship when we sense ourselves to be spiritually lethargic, precisely what we need more than ever is the awakening of worship. When our hearts feel it least is when we need most to remind our souls, "For me it is good to be near God" (Psalm 73:28).

Assurance

Another blessing of corporate worship is that it assures us that we are not alone. God is with us always, even when we seem to be alone in this world. But He is also with us, and we are more strongly assured of His presence, as He works in and through the lives of His people in community.

So now you Gentiles are no longer strangers and foreigners. You are citizens along with all of God's holy people. You are members of God's family. ²⁰Together, we are his house, built on the foundation of the apostles and the prophets. And the cornerstone is Christ Jesus himself. ²¹We are carefully joined together in him, becoming a holy temple for the Lord. ²²Through him you Gentiles are also being made part of this dwelling where God lives by his Spirit. - Ephesians 2:19–22 (NLT)



While we may admire figures like Luther and others of the Reformation era who stood contra mundum, alone against the world, we must remember God has said it is not good for us to be alone (Genesis 2:18). These heroes were the product of dire days, and their stories have been idealized in the collective memory of distant history. Luther didn't truly stand alone. He was part of a faithful community that stood together, and so fostered and strengthened their own beliefs.

So it is with us. We were not made to stand solo with no fellows. Even in times as troubling as Elijah's, God gave him seven thousand who hadn't abandoned the truth (1 Kings 19:18). God made us for community — and named this community "the church," "the Body of Christ." Being part of this great local and global community assures us that we are part of something greater than this world. Jesus has gathered "a vast crowd, too great to count, from every nation and tribe and people and language" (Revelation 7:9, NLT)

These blessings are so much more than clarity and assurance. The key word is corporate. Isn't it fascinating that the Lord Jesus has called believers to life together (Ephesians 2:14–18). In other words, corporate worship is something that I do because I love Jesus, but my worship is acceptable to the Lord when I accept, love, appreciate and encourage others whom the Lord has called (cf. The Parable of the Pharisee and the Tax Collector, Luke 18:9-14). We are not alone in having our souls redeemed, and our debts satisfied in His death on the cross; we are safe and secure, and together forever.

Blessings in Jesus,

Yastor Shown

Pastor's

President's Report to the Congregation

Friday, August 27, 2021

Dear Trinity Members,

We have been organized as an Illinois religious corporation since 1954. On June 27, 2021, we adopted a resolution to become an Illinois not-for-profit corporation. We have accomplished that purpose as of August 11, and the procedure that we used continues the existence of the entity from before. We have given this information to our mortgage lender, which they need as part of the process to finalize our loan for our building project. And the last step is to obtain a title insurance policy, which is in progress.

Regarding the building project, we now have an updated construction schedule. While it is true that we had originally hoped that construction could be completed by early 2022, it has taken longer than expected to get the necessary permits, which has pushed the target completion date back to May 2022.

This reminds me that, as we walk together, we are called upon to walk with patience.

I [Paul] therefore, a prisoner for the Lord, urge you to walk in a manner worthy of the calling to which you have been called, with all humility and gentleness, with patience, bearing with one another in love, eager to maintain the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace. Ephesians 4:1-3 (English Standard Version)

In closing, my prayer is that we do God's will as we come back and enjoy worshiping together, and that as we rebuild and improve our church property, we do so out of love for Him and for one another.

Grace and peace,

Rick Winkel, President Trinity Lutheran Church



Building Committee

Reports

The Building Committee met on August 26, 2021, and the following reports were discussed.

Interior Design Subcommittee, Dee Dee Williams (Chair), Kerry Rossow, Mike Strom, Karen Rohrer

The Interior Design Subcommittee discussed a recommendation for a cruciform artwork for the south wall of the new parish hall. David Lange forwarded an example of an existing cross available for sale from the Center for Liturgical Art (CLA), Concordia University in Nebraska. The existing cross is a Greek cross, measuring 56" horizontally and vertically, for sale for \$15,000. The subcommittee reached a consensus for referral to the Building Committee: to commission a new Latin cross (i.e. with longer vertical bottom piece) more in keeping with existing property designs, and to have the metal finishing be bronze in color rather than the silver in the existing design. Subcommittee members would like the center mosaic tile to reflect a green to blue family. The remaining part of the cross is deeply weathered wood pieces fit together in a mosaic layered design. The cross is striking from a distance, and up-close primitive in design. In follow up discussion with CLA, the estimation is that a new design would add another \$10,000 to the purchase price. A member of the church has offered to fully underwrite the project for the cross. The Building Committee at its August 26 meeting unanimously supported the recommendation of the subcommittee to proceed with commissioning the CLA to construct the cross in the Latin (more traditional) style

with the additional suggestions of the subcommittee members. This recommendation is being forwarded to the Parish Council for approval.

<u>Kitchen Subcommittee</u>, Dean Hull (Chair), Hilary Rouse, Karen Rohrer

The Kitchen Subcommittee prepared a listing of items to be purchased for the kitchen and estimated cost for each item. The listing is included in this issue of the newsletter. Trash cans and other small items are not listed. There are some items that will need to be installed to make the fellowship hall usable for Bible class and other activities. These will need to be installed before the project is finished.

Architecture, Elsa Reifsteck

We have been informed by the city of Urbana that everything needed for the demolition and building permits has been submitted and that all responses from the architects to questions posed by the city are satisfactory. Payment for the permits to the city have been submitted. The permits will be released when the erosion control measures are installed and inspected on site. Zion Church Builders is in the process of completing this installation and will pick up the permits when they are ready.

Zion Construction Management, Jim Hinze

Jim Hinze submitted a proposed schedule for construction that is included in this issue of the newsletter.

David Kuehn Building Committee Chair

Kitche	en equipment list that needs to be purchased:	
1.	HAND SINK	\$319.00
2.	WORK TABLE, 96", STAINLESS STEEL TOP	\$1,174.00
3.	WIRE SHELVING	\$302.00
4.	DISH CART / DOLLY	\$442.00
5.	DISHWASHER, UNDERCOUNTER	\$4,651.00
6.	DISH TABLE	\$2,585.00
7.	PRE - RINSE FAUCET ASSEMBLY	\$373.00
8.	THREE (3) COMPARTMENT SINK	\$777.00
9.	HAND SINK	\$319.00
10.	ONE (1) COMPARTMENT SINK	\$777.00
11.	WORK TABLE, CABINET BASE HINGED DOORS	5,939.00
12.	WORK TABLE, CABINET BASE HINGED DOORS	\$2,710.00
13.	WALL CABINET	\$666.00
14.	WORK TABLE, 36" STAINLESS STEEL TOP	\$778.00
15.	EXHAUST HOOD	\$8,935.00
16.	WORK TABLE, 60" STAINLESS STEEL TOP	\$900.00
17.	DROP - IN SINK	\$479.00
18.	PASS - THRU SHELF	\$712.00
19.	MOP SINK Z1996 - 24	\$295.00
Other	Kitchen items:	
1.	RANGE, 48", 8 OPEN BURNERS	\$7,122.00
2.	EXHAUST HOOD	\$8,935.00
3.	COFFEE BREWER	\$1,463.00
4.	REFRIGERATOR (?) May be able to use old one.	
5.	MICROWAVE OVEN	\$269.00
	FELLOWSHIP HALL ARTWORK CROSS	\$25,000.00



Proposed Construction Schedule

September 2021

- Soil Erosion controls installed and inspected
- Construction fencing installed
- Construction office set up with permits visible etc.
- Electric relocated to existing building
- Gas line relocated to existing building
- Comcast or any other lines on pole relocated

October 2021

- Demo existing building
- Fill and compact basement of building
- Demo anything else that needs done
- Strip existing top soil for building pad
- Layout building
- Dig and pour footings

November 2021

- Pour foundation
- Foundation insulation installed
- Foundation backfilled
- Underground plumbing installed
- Underground electric installed
- Inspection for underground pluming
- Inspection for underground electric
- Sub grade leveled and prep for slab
- Termite pre-treat sprayed
- Start pouring slab

December 2021

- Wall framing completed
- Trusses delivered to job
- Trusses set
- Roof deck started

January 2022

- Finish wood deck on trusses
- Start shingles
- Install exterior doors and windows
- Start exterior brick
- Start electric rough-ins
- Start HVAC rough -ins
- Start plumbing rough-ins
- Start fire suppression rough-ins

February 2022

- Finish electric rough-ins and inspected
- Finish HVAC rough-ins and inspected
- Finish plumbing rough-ins and inspected
- Finish fire suppression rough-ins and inspected
- Start laying brick

March 2022

- Install soffit and fascia
- Finish laying brick
- Install gutters
- Insulate building
- Start drywall
- Start exterior site work

April 2022

- Finish drywall
- Start painting
- Hang interior doors
- Interior trim work
- Cabinets and countertops
- Electric trim-out completed and inspected
- HVAC trim-out completed and inspected
- Fire suppression trim-out completed and inspected

May 2022

- Floor covering installed
- Plumbing trim-out completed and inspected
- Punch list completed and all sub's items completed
- Building and any other final inspections completed
- All training sessions completed
- All paper work given to Church

As of September 2, the City of Urbana has now officially approved the building and demolition permits for our building project. Therefore, the building project for the Fellowship Hall can now proceed according to the construction schedule.



All Part of God's Plan

Sometimes choosing what (or whom) to write about is the hardest part. This month, I'm compelled to share a glimpse into the life of a very special family member. A woman whose contribution to her community and our family was priceless. I wouldn't be here, in this place at this time, writing to all of you without having her in my life. Her daughter Brenda, has been an inspiration to me since we



met over 33 years ago. All of us have loved ones and family members that are extraordinary. Pray for them, and let them know how they enrich your life.

Juanita was with us for over 85 years and married my father-in-law, John Ernst in August of 1953. She spent her life in service to others including her family, her community and the church. Farm life and that of a farm wife weren't easy, but she did her part to build and support the farm operation. She was a meticulous homemaker and mother who loved gardening and her flowers. She also was a tremendous cook. It took years before she would quit asking me if I wanted more to eat, only seconds after I had just started eating. She saw it as her mission, to put some meat on my bones. Juanita certainly enjoyed her grandchildren, and great-grandchildren. Hugs & kisses were expected whenever they got together.

It was difficult for the family to adjust, when Juanita's health began failing, and she needed to move from home. Add the pandemic to the mix, and things were never the same again. However, just two days before she passed away, Brenda & I spent time at her bedside reading scripture passages, hymns, telling stories and praying. The next day, nearly the whole family gathered at a grand-daughters home to share each other's company, and also meet Juanita & John's newest Great-Grandchild. Juanita remained on our minds, while the rest of the family met our little grandson Brendan for the first time. The circle of life continues.

Any pain and suffering have ended. We are reminded that the only scarred hands in heaven are those of Jesus. (John 20:20-21 KJV) And when he had so said, he shewed unto them HIS hands and his side. Then were the disciples glad, when they saw the Lord. Then said Jesus to them again, Peace be unto you: as my Father hath sent me, even so send I you. (see also John 20:22-29). Proof of Jesus' sacrifice for all believers, for all eternity.

The chorus of a popular Casting Crowns song "Scars In Heaven" conveys this very well.

The only scars in heaven, they won't belong to me and you There'll be no such thing as broken and all the old will be made new And the thought that makes me smile now even as the tears fall down Is that the only scars in heaven are on the Hands that hold you now

Heavenly Father,

Comfort those who are grieving or have suffered loss of a loved one. Provide strength to caregivers and healing to the sick. Protect those who are in danger. Encourage those who feel helpless, to seek you and find guidance in Your word and be replenished with hope. May your presence and comfort be felt by all those in need. In Jesus' name. Amen.

In HIS Service, Kevin Donoho – Elder Chairman





Wee Disciples Preschool News

The first weeks of the 2021-22 Wee Disciples Preschool year are progressing well. In the classroom the students are working on learning the class routines and rules. Everyone is wearing a mask and learning to wash hands appropriately. We begin the month of September talking about caterpillars and the life cycle of a butterfly and

working on color and shape recognition. We have live caterpillars in the classroom that we pray will make the transformation into butterflies this month. It is amazing that God created the caterpillars to grow and change into something new! In Bible Time we focus on how God created everything. God made each of us unique and special and God is always with us! The students and their families are working on "All About Me" posters in September. Each student will take a turn as the Star of the Day, and the posters will be displayed in the hallway starting in September. Wee Disciples observes Labor Day on September 6th with no school. We also are scheduled to resume Chapel with Pastor Shawn this month on September 15 & 16!

To address COVID-19 recommendations and to adhere to social distancing guidelines, the Wee Disciples Preschool Committee will again ask that while preschool is in session (between 8 AM and Noon every Monday-Friday) all members should enter the church through the garden door or front entrance. Only Wee Disciples Preschool staff, students and parents will enter the building through the preschool entrance door while class is in session. Everyone who enters the preschool classroom is required to wear a mask at this time. There is also a rope that restricts part of the hallway outside the preschool classroom while class is in session. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated. Furthermore, Wee Disciples is again utilizing a Curbside Drop-off and Pick-up line for students. While preschool is in session, there are cones placed to limit parking in spots alongside the sidewalk in the back parking lot of the church.

A big thank you to all the volunteers who helped get the Preschool Playground ready for the school year. The Wanagat family donated a new wooden playhouse to our playground which the students have enjoyed greatly. Randy Niemann worked hard this summer to get rid of the weeds that had overtaken the playground. Also thank you to our preschool families and church families who helped spread mulch on August 7th!

Thank you for your prayers, support, and cooperation as we begin another school year at Wee Disciples Preschool.

God's Blessings,

Karen Rohrer.

Director and Teacher



Women's Book Group meets on the 1st and 3rd Mondays of each month from 7:00-8:00 p.m. at church.

We will be doing a Bible Study this fall entitled Esther: The Hidden

Hand of God by Lydia Brownback. Our first meeting will be September 20th at 7:00.p.m. in the larger class room. If anyone is interested in joining in we ask that you purchase your own book. Come ready to discuss the 1st chapter on Monday, September 20th.

If you have questions contact Risë Lange or Dee Dee Williams. We hope to see lots of ladies in September.



Pieces of Love - quilting - we have started meeting again on Wednesday evenings from 6:00 - 8:00 p.m. in the church library. If you would like to join us, please contact Jennifer

at jholhubner@hotmail.com or 217-840-9439.

We are also looking for any donations of queen- or kingsized flat sheets to back these beautiful works of art. Prefer solid color, but will take any.

Donations of fabric or sheets can be left outside the classroom we use.

Thank you and God's blessings to you all.



Dear Friends,

Thank you for the expressions of concern about the letter from Stivenson's that appeared in the July newsletter. Your words and especially prayers are most appreciated. As you know (and as if things weren't bad enough), this past month southern Haiti was rocked by a 7.2 earthquake followed by a tropical storm that dumped several inches of rain.

I spoke to Stivenson on Saturday (August 28). He and his family are OK, but he has been forced to abandon his apartment in Jacmel due to structural damage from the quake and has been staying at the home of his girlfriend's parents. In the midst of all this he is busy preparing for the new school year in his role as a Feeding Program Director (FPD) for Trinity Hope. He is responsible for eight schools in the Jacmel area and is also supervises two other FPDs in the area.

You may be asking yourself, "How can I help?" If you have followed the news, you know that earthquake relief efforts are hampered by the remoteness of the area, the flooding and mudslides caused by the tropical storm, and the general chaos following the recent assassination of Haiti's president. The only main highway connecting southwest Haiti to the capital, Port Au Prince, has been



cut off by violent gangs. But there are a couple of things you can do.

First, please pray for Stivenson, his family, our other friends in Jacmel, and the people of Haiti.

Second, please consider donating to Stivenson's employer, Trinity Hope. Trinity Hope provides children with a nutritious meal five days per week for the entire school year, for about a quarter per meal. At the end of the 2020-2021 school year, Trinity Hope was feeding 42,667 children in 199 schools across Haiti, with plans to nearly double those numbers this coming school year.

ALL RECURRING DONATIONS TO TRINITY HOPE ARE MATCHED! Thus, a \$10 per month recurring donation becomes \$20, or enough to feed nearly 80 kids! And, if you increase an already existing recurring donation, the increase will be matched as well.

This is not direct earthquake relief. But Trinity Hope IS a solid ministry that has been operating since 1999 and has received the highest ratings available from the top two online charity evaluators, Charity Navigator and GuideStar. They are making a difference.

You can check them out and donate online at www.trinityhope.org. Or feel free to contact me if you have questions.

Thank you again for your prayers and support for Stivenson!

Chris Roegge



WIM NEWS:



LWML Champaign Zone Rally is happening is happening here at Trinity – Wednesday morning, September 15: registration at 9:15 opening at 9:45. All women of Trinity and guests are invited. There is a sign-up sheet and registration form in the narthex, or you can email me at fdorzelurb@gmail.com. The theme of the Rally is, "All Things Are Possible with Faith." (Mark 9:23) Our speaker, Susan Brunkow, LWML National VP of Christian Life, and active in LWML since 1986, will be speaking on this topic. She hails from Manhattan, KS, and loves sharing the Good News of God's love with others. The program will include a Bible study, and opportunities to engage in fellowship with other ladies and guests from our zone (9 churches).

Orphan Grain Train Kits: Thanks to all who donated supplies for our school kits. This month (September), we will be collecting items for hygiene and layette kits which will also be donated to Orphan Grain Train. Donation boxes are in the narthex. Orphan Grain Train is a national, non-profit, Christian, volunteer network with regional divisions across our country organized to share personal, material, and other aid to needy people in our country and abroad. They also share Christian literature.

Items needed for layette and hygiene kits are listed below. New and gently used items are acceptable.

<u>Layette kits</u> <u>Hygiene kits</u>

cloth diapers bath towels and wash cloths diaper pins bar soap (non-allergic)
Rubber or swimmer pants plastic bar soap containers toothbrushes sleepers, onesies sturdy combs receiving blankets band aids (1/2" or 3/4") small packages facial tissue

nail clippers



Relief for Human Need Worldwide

Thank you for your generosity!

LWML Sunday: We will be celebrating LWML Sunday this year on September 11-12. We appreciate your continued prayers and support.

-Faith Wetzel, WIM President



Prayer Requests:

Please let us know if you are in need of prayer or have praise to share. Prayer request cards are available in the narthex. Or, submit your prayer request to us electronically via email at prayer@trinity-urbana.org or through our church website at https://trinity-urbana.org/prayer-requests/

Or contact our church office at by phone at: (217) 367-8923,

M-F, 10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.





The 'This Is Us' questionnaire is still available and is a fun way to get to know you better. Questions can be answered individually or as a family. You can also include a picture of you or your family or a short video (1 minute or less please) with your submission. We will feature responses from one or two submissions each week on the video screens before services and in the church newsletter. This month Dave and Maxine Kuehn! See their responses below.

Your Privacy: The information that you provide will only be shared at our church services and in the church newsletter. Please keep in mind, however, that Trinity's worship services are open to all and our church newsletter is a public accessible document.

Click this <u>link</u> to access the questionnaire or contact the church office and we can email the form to you directly.

THANK YOU! GOD BLESS YOU and YOUR FAMILY!



-How long have you been at Trinity or what brought you to Trinity and which service do you normally attend?

Maxine and I attend the 8:30 a.m. Sunday service. We moved to Illinois in 1985 and have been members of Trinity ever since. Of the Lutheran churches in the area, we were drawn to Trinity as it was (and is) the most comfortable for our spiritual journey. We found that it was

similar in several ways to our previous church in Colorado. My job at the University of Illinois brought us back to Illinois where we had grown up and where we had relatives living in the state. At that time, our favorite Hymn was #89, especially the 5th verse: "How good Lord to be here. Yet we may not remain. But since you bid us leave the mount [Colorado]. Come with us to the plain [Illinois]." And He did!!

-What is your best take away from the pandemic?

It is God's s admonition. The world is under his love, but also under his control as a loving father admonishing his children.

-Who is your favorite person in the Bible and why?

In addition to Jesus, the apostle Paul as God's divine communicator.

- -What is your favorite Bible passage, story or verse and why?
 - The prodigal son. Although we all have been intemperate at times in our lives, we can come home to the welcoming arms of our loving father in Heaven. Count on it. Thank God for this!
- -What community service do you enjoy doing the most?
 - Working with people who are homeless. I am reminded that all people are God's children. No one is better than anyone else in God's view. We are not the ultimate Judge, only God is.



SEPTEMBER



Birthdays

Devin Althoff
Les Reinert

9/2 Betty Mathews

9/3 Donna Huxtable

9/4 Carrie Kubetz

9/5 Debesai Stifanos Dee Dee Williams

9/8 Stephen Bean

9/9 David Messman

Lyla Nofftz Barb Turpin

9/10 Jean Andersen Shaun Noe

9/12 Leila Haraden

9/14 Jean Baker

9/15 Dean Hull

9/15 Stephen Summers

9/17 Courtney Boriff

9/18 Debra Jedele

9/20 Pete Sauer

9/23 Kylee Witte

9/25 Rick Winkel

9/26 Steven Kane

9/28 Lois Roney

9/29 Karl Noe Harry Rouse

Anniversaries

9/1 Denny & Jan Kane (41 years)

9/2 Bob & Nina Frank (42 years)

9/3 Brent & Dawn Burr (26 years)

9/20 Dennis & Mary Stremming (24 years)

9/23 Bryan & Gayle Holderfield (31 years) Stan & Barb Turpin (43 years) Daryl & Barbara Witte (17 years)

9/28 Dustin & Amber Haraden (7 years)

9/29 David & Marcia Messman (36 years)

	Sep	otember Readers
9/5	8:30	Dave Kuehn
9/3	10:45	Karen Rohrer
0/12	8:30	Jennifer Holhubner
9/12	10:45	Phyllis Johnston
0/10	8:30	Kevin Donoho
9/19	10:45	Jess Strong
9/26	8:30	
9/20	10:45	Chris Roegge

September Altar Guild

Dan & Ginger Roney

Augus	st Giving
August 1, 2021	\$7,634
August 8, 2021	\$2,758
August 15, 2021	\$4,011
August 22, 2021	\$2,706
August 29, 2021	\$3,828
August total offerings	\$20,937
YTD receipts	\$174,755

Copies of Trinity's monthly income, expenses and full budget breakdown are available in the narthex.

Trinity Small Groups

Please reach out to the individual group leaders for additional meeting details.



- Women's Book Group starting September 20th, 7 p.m.-1st and 3rd Mondays (Risë Lange, riselange@icloud.com)
- Pieces of Love at church 6 p.m. Wednesdays (Jennifer Holhubner, jholhubner@hotmail.com)
- Cottage Bible Study 2:00 4:00 p.m. in the church library on the 2nd and 4th Sundays (Phyllis Mennenga)
- Women in Mission at church "LWML (WIM)
 LWML Zone Rally is September 15 (Faith Wetzel,
 fdorzelurb@gmail.com)
- Tuesday Morning Bible Study (Pastor Ehlers) weekly bible class has resumed on Tuesdays at 9:30 a.m. in the Sanctuary
- Young Adults Fellowship 6:30 p.m. Wednesdays via Zoom (Jill Boylan)
- Breakfast Bible Study at Urbana Gardens (Phil or Joyce Bell)
- Couples Bibles Study (Risë Lange)
- Home Bible Study at the Rouse's (Hilary Rouse)





Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
29 8:30a Traditional Service 8:30a Online Worship 10:45a Contemporary Service 10:45a Online Worship	30	31 9:30a Pastor Ehler's Bible Study	1 6:00p Pieces of Love 6:30p Young Adult Bible Study		°C	4 5:30p Worship Service
5 8:30a Traditional Service 8:30a Online Worship 10:45a Contemporary Service 10:45a Online Worship	6 Labor Day	7 9:30a Pastor Ehler's Bible Study	8 6:00p Pieces of Love 6:30p Young Adult Bible Study	6	10	11 5:30p Worship Service
9:30a Traditional Service 8:30a Online Worship 10:45a Contemporary Service 10:45a Online Worship 2:00p Cottage Bible Study	13	14 9:30a Pastor Ehler's Bible Study	15 LWML Champaign Zone Fall Rally 6:00p Pieces of Love 6:30p Young Adult Bible Study	16	17	18 5:30p Worship Service
19 8:30a Traditional Service 8:30a Online Worship 10:45a Contemporary Service 10:45a Online Worship	20 7:00p Women's Book Group	21 9:30a Pastor Ehler's Bible Study	22 6:00p Pieces of Love 6:30p Young Adult Bible Study	23	24	25 5:30p Worship Service
26 8:30a Traditional Service 8:30a Online Worship 10:45a Contemporary Service 10:45a Online Worship 2:00p Cottage Bible Study	27	28 9:30a Pastor Ehler's Bible Study	29 6:00p Pieces of Love 6:30p Young Adult Bible Study	30		2 5:30p Worship Service